

WASHOE COUNTY

Integrity Communication Service www.washoecounty.us

STAFF REPORT BOARD MEETING DATE: January 17, 2017 Finance LC/CH
DA ICM
Risk Mgt VA
HR VA

Other NA

DATE: Wednesday, December 28, 2016

TO: Board of County Commissioners

FROM: Frank Schumann, Chief Deputy

(775) 328-3005, fschumann@washoecounty.us

THROUGH: Sheriff Chuck Allen 6, 75/164

SUBJECT: Accept a donation [\$500.00] from the Sun Valley General Improvement

District to the Washoe County Sheriff's Office for the Sheriff's Office Detention Bureau Graffiti Abatement efforts in the Sun Valley area and, if approved, authorize Comptroller's Office to make appropriate budget

adjustments. (Commission Districts 3 & 5)

SUMMARY

The Washoe County Sheriff's Office Detention Bureau has received a donation in the amount of \$500.00 for graffiti abatement efforts in the Sun Valley area. This donation will provide printed graffiti waiver postcards, which residents can mail to the WCSO Graffiti Abatement unit to have graffiti removed in a timely fashion and at no charge.

These materials will be used in the Sun Valley area to reduce the incidents of graffiti, remove graffiti when it occurs, and educate the residents of their options and obligations regarding graffiti on their private property.

Washoe County Strategic Objective supported by this item: Safe, Secure and Healthy Communities.

PREVIOUS ACTION

The Board approved a similar donation from Sun Valley General Improvement District on August 18, 2015.

BACKGROUND

The Washoe County Sheriff's Office has a robust work program that provides inmate work crews to improve and beautify all areas of Washoe County. These funds will be used to continue our efforts to improve the community by reducing the incidents of graffiti, removing graffiti when it occurs, and educating residents on their options and obligations regarding graffiti on their property.

FISCAL IMPACT

Should the Board accept this donation, FY17 budget amendment(s) are necessary as follows:

Increase Revenues:

11250 – 484000 (Sheriff SVGID Graffiti Abatement)

\$500.00

Increase Expenditures:

11250 - 710502 (Sheriff SVGID Graffiti Abatement – Printing)

\$500.00

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the Washoe County Board of County Commissioners accept a donation [\$500.00] from the Sun Valley General Improvement District to the Washoe County Sheriff's Office for the Sheriff's Office Detention Bureau Graffiti Abatement efforts in the Sun Valley area and, if approved, authorize Comptroller's Office to make appropriate budget adjustments.

POSSIBLE MOTION

Should the Board agree with staff's recommendation, a possible motion would be: Move to accept a donation [\$500.00] from the Sun Valley General Improvement District to the Washoe County Sheriff's Office for the Sheriff's Office Detention Bureau Graffiti Abatement efforts in the Sun Valley area and, if approved, authorize Comptroller's Office to make appropriate budget adjustments.